CLARKSVILLE COMMUNITY SCHOOL CORPORATION
BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES

MEETING MEMORANDA

Date and time of meeting: September 3, 2019, Immediately Following Special
Meeting
Place of meeting: Presentation Studio 103, Renaissance Academy,

806 Eastern Boulevard, Clarksville, Indiana

Attendance: Ms. Tina Bennett, CCSC Superintendent
Mr. Bill Wilson, Board President
Mr. Justin Hansford, Board Vice President
Ms. April Hauber, Board Secretary
Ms. Linda Wilson, Board Member
Ms. Teresa Cummings, Board Member
Ms. Holly Rupprecht, Asst. to Superintendent
Mr. Bobby Crane, CCSC Technology Director
Dr. Brian Allred, Renaissance Academy Director
Ms. Adrienne Goldman, CHS Principal
Ms. Nikki Bullington, CMS Principal
Ms. Mindy Dablow, CES Principal
Ms. Sally Wade, C.E.A. Representative
Mr. Nick Wilson, Indiana Resident
Mr. Chris Broughton, Indiana Resident
Ms. Angie Vittitow, Indiana Resident
Mr. Gary Page, Indiana Resident
Mr. Tim Buckman, Indiana Resident
Ms. Pam Mclntire, Indiana Resident
Mr. Jack Mclntire, Indiana Resident
Ms. Shirley Makowsky, Indiana Resident
Ms. Kelly Banks, Indiana Resident

Call to Order

Mr. Wilson called the Planning Session to order at 7:07 p.m.

Amend and/or Adopt Agenda

Ms. Wilson made a motion to adopt the agenda, as presented. Ms. Cummings seconded: the vote was
unanimous.

Education Update

Superintendent Bennett told the Board that ILEARN scores were embargoed for release but noted that
Clarksville’s pass rates looked promising. She said the state was considering making this a hold harmless
year since the ILEARN test is new.

Superintendent’s Reports

Superintendent Bennett gave the Board an update on enrollment. She said there are currently 1354
students, which is up from last year’s count day. She also noted that the out of district rate was at 28%.
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Superintendent Bennett told the Board that Renaissance Academy will host College Go Sunday in
November. The event allows students and parents from Southern Indiana to get support on filling out
paperwork. Superintendent Bennett told the Board that the filming was complete for the WHAS Great
Day Live segment that will air later in September. She said students from each building were
interviewed. She also reported that the new website was in the last phase of completion. Superintendent
Bennett also showed the Board a medal that was used for the Hokum Karem Cross Country Relays at
West Clark Community Schools. She said the medals were made by students at Renaissance Academy.

Comments

C. E. A. Communications: Ms. Sally Wade, C.E.A. Representative, thanked the Board for bringing forth
the TRF resolution, saying she hoped it would help teachers.

Citizens Comments: Seven residents signed up to speak. Mr. Nick Wilson, a Clarksville graduate, read
from his recommendation to name the Football field after former coach Guy Newcom and the fieldhouse
after former coach Dennis Hawkins. He talked about the records for both and said they deserve the
honor. Mr. Chris Broughton, a 1973 graduate, said that he played football for both coaches. He said it
was a wonderful idea to name the facilities after the men. Mr. Tim Buckman, a 1974 graduate, said he
was proud to play for Clarksville and thinks naming the facilities would be a great story to tell. Ms.
Angie Vittitow, a 1971 graduate, read from an old Clarksville Crier article about Mr. Newcom. She said
he was loved and respected and noted that she was in support of the facility naming. Mr. Jack MclIntire, a
1974 graduate, said Mr. Newcom touched so many lives and that it was time to honor him and thank him
for giving to the community. Ms. Shirley Makowsky said she knew coach Newcom and his wife well.
As a cheerleader she said he always respected her and said the naming proposal should be considered.
Ms. Kelly Banks, a 1979 graduate, said she feels that Mr. Newcom should be honored while he is still
alive.

Recommendation for Facility Naming

Superintendent Bennett told the Board the written request for the facility naming was received on August
20™. She noted that she had met with Ms. Goldman and Mr. Carmichael and assembled a committee per
Board Policy. She noted that once the committee met and submitted their recommendation that she
would bring it back to the Board. She reminded the Board they have the ultimate authority to accept,
reject or modify any recommendation that is brought forth.

Comments, continued

Comments from Board Members: Ms. Wilson thanked Dr. Allred and Ms. Goldman for the Friday night
football white out. She noted how exciting it was when the team broke their long losing streak. Mr.
Wilson also gave shout outs to tennis and volleyball for their recent victories. He thanked all the citizens
for their comments and said it speaks volumes to the contributions Newcom and Hawkins made to the
community.

Revision to CMS Curricular Materials Fees and Consumables

Superintendent Bennett discussed revisions to the fees for Grade 5 Curricular Materials and Consumables
at Clarksville Middle School. The revision is due to the need to order supplemental materials for the
digital curriculum.
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Fund Raising Requests

Superintendent Bennett discussed fund raising requests.
Donations

Superintendent Bennett discussed donations.

Overnight Field Trip Requests

Superintendent Bennett discussed overnight field trip requests.

Adjourn

With no further business to discuss, Mr. Wilson adjourned the meeting at 7:39 p.m.
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